
From: Michael Behrendt
Subject: Gerrish Drive - portion of road through Madbury
Date: Friday, June 11, 2021 9:23:27 AM

To the Planning Board,
Please see the email from the Fire Chief in Madbury.  A portion of the new road
would go through Madbury (but be entirely serviced by the Durham Fire and
Police Departments).  The fire chief in Madbury does not see any concerns,
below.
 
Michael Behrendt
Durham Town Planner
Town of Durham
8 Newmarket Road
Durham, NH  03824
(603) 868-8064
www.ci.durham.nh.us

 
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: tperley@madburyfire.org
Date: Wed, Jun 9, 2021 at 11:30 PM
Subject: Re: 11 Gerrish Drive - Kelley property
To: Artie Boutin <apbthe3@hey.com> and Jim Davis
<hootnholler@comcast.net>
 

Thank you Artie,
 
If you could let Brendan know that I see no real impact upon
our response, where none of the dwellings are in Madbury. It
might get interesting if they ever use the Madbury side of the
road for access to future lots, but I don’t see a naming conflict
that would cause a problem.
 
I am forwarding it to Eric Figenbaum to make sure that the
Town is aware of this change in use for that parcel.
 
Tom

mailto:mbehrendt@ci.durham.nh.us
http://www.ci.durham.nh.us/


 
 
Tom Perley
Fire Chief/EMD
Town of Madbury
334 Knox Marsh Road
Madbury, NH  03823
Office - (603) 742-1164

 
On Jun 8, 2021, at 9:10 PM, Artie Boutin
<apbthe3@hey.com> wrote:
 

Hello Chiefs,

Brendan O'Sullivan (who is now the DFD Fire
Marshal) approached me today about a
development going in off of the Gerrish
Drive/Ambler Way neighborhood. It will be a
private loop that will continue out from
where Gerrish Drive turns into Ambler way,
down an existing driveway, and form a loop
with like 10 houses on it. They are currently
working with E911 to ensure addressing
consistency and their current plan is to
maintain this new section of road as a
continuation of Gerrish Drive, which makes
sense to me.

All of the houses are located in Durham, as
are the driveways, but there is a short section
of the road that briefly crosses into Madbury
so Brendan and E911 wanted to make sure
Madbury had the opportunity to weigh in on
the road name. 

The whole email chain and a picture of the
development is at the bottom of this email. If
you have any concerns, let me know and I
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can forward them on or put you into contact
with him for more info.

Thanks

Artie


